
Waimea Trails and Greenways
MEETING NOTES

October 24, 2005

PRESENT:   Clem Lam,   Avi Okin, Keith Wallis, Jim Lutter, Steve and Georgia Chun

1. Magoon - James confirmed that because this is a land deal, the Council must hear 
and approve the deed exchange - it has to go through several hearings.

2. Carter Center - Avi has to get the signature of Patricia Engelhart, he is waiting 
to hear from James when she will be available to sign.
Carter Center has been cutting and trimming the trees and opening up the trail 
corridor - it looks real good. With some hand clearing, a usable footpath can be 
made through this area until the revetment is built. We should be able to make a 
useable trail all the way to the end of the Magoon property. 

3. Parker Ranch - Clem heard from Riley today that he has not yet had a chance 
but will try to get to presenting a proposal for the trail to the Trustees this week. 

4. Parker School - Greg suggested we set up an appointment with the school to talk 
to them about the trail.

5. According to Greg, UH has not received the 10 acre State Ag land in fee so they 
cannot give an easement. We are not clear on the status of this????

6. The Kawaihae shoulder improvements is underway and the shoulder looks great 
for bicycle. Steve said that if you ask for bike lanes, liability comes into play and 
people think - this is a bike lane it must be safe to bike, I don't have to take 
responsibility for myself! Just ask for a wide shoulder where you can bike.

cc. Kaz Shigezawa
Greg Mooers
James Komata
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